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	U.S. Congress Completes Work on Fiscal Year 2004 Spending Measures

	The U.S. Senate voted yesterday to pass the FY 2004 Omnibus Appropriations bill, which includes transportation funding for FY 2004.   President Bush has indicated that he will sign the measure, which was approved late last year by the U.S. House of Representatives.

According to APTA, the Conference Report (108-401) on the bill essentially maintains the Transportation-Treasury Appropriations bill finalized by the House-Senate Conference Committee on November 12.  Transit is funded at $7.266 billion, an increase of $40 million over the Administration's request, and $87 million over FY 2003 levels. The bill would fund Amtrak at $1.218 billion; the highway program at $32.8 billion; and aviation programs at $13.9 billion. 

For Metro, the bill includes $4 million for bus and bus facilities.  The measure also includes $500,000 for Metro in Intelligent Transportation Systems funding.  The MTA tried, but failed, to secure money in the bill for the Eastside Light Rail Line.

APTA identified the following Special Transit Provisions in the FY2004 Omnibus Bill Passed by the U.S. Senate yesterday.

Pooled purchasing provision. Establishes an FTA purchase pooling pilot program to allow transit systems to collaborate on bus and other procurements, and directs FTA to report to the Appropriations Committees on the program sixty days after contract award.

Restraint on transit advertising.  Prohibits transit systems from accepting advertising that promotes the legalization or medical use of controlled substances.

Operating assistance. Permits FTA to allow operating assistance up to $10 million to be used in UZAs over 200,000 in population for a transit provider with 25 or fewer vehicles for services for the elderly and persons with disabilities.

Buy America study. Directs the DOT Inspector General to report by March 1, 2004, on FTA's recent interpretations and exemptions under the Buy America program.

Charter Bus study. Directs FTA to ensure the Appropriations Committees that the charter bus provisions continue to be carried out in accordance with the relevant provisions of federal transit law. 

Continuation of commuter rail operations. Amtrak funding for the first time includes language providing $59.6 million for directed services to be available to continue commuter rail operations should Amtrak cease operations; such funding would become available to Amtrak if unused by the 4th quarter.
Please feel free to contact Government Relations Administrator Marisa Yeager at (213) 922-2262 or Government Relations Manager for Federal Affairs, Raffi Hamparian at (213) 922-3769 with any questions.
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